Office of Superintendent of Schools Board Meeting of October 22, 2003

Merrett R. Stierheim, Superintendent of Schools

SUBJECT:

PRESENTATION OF FMI REPORT ON ASSESSMENT OF

THE FACILITIES CONSTRUCTION DEPARTMENT

COMMITTEE:

FACILITIES MANAGEMENT

FMI, the consultants retained by the School District to conduct an assessment of the Facilities Construction Department (FCD), have submitted a final report with conclusions and recommendations for improvements to the FCD. FMI presented a high level overview of the report to the School Board Facilities Management Committee at its meeting of October 15, 2003 and a copy of the report has been provided to all School Board members for review. Due to the extensive and far reaching nature of the FMI recommendations, District staff is recommending that the School Board receive the FMI report at the October 22, 2003 meeting and direct staff to schedule a workshop, at which time FMI would be on-hand to provide a more detailed overview and be available to answer questions.

Additional copies will be placed on file in the Board Recording Secretary's office and the Citizen Information Center.

RECOMMENDED:

That The School Board of Miami-Dade County, Florida:

- 1. receive the FMI assessment of the Facilities Construction Department; and
- 2. direct the Superintendent to schedule a School Board workshop, at which time FMI would be on-hand to provide a more detailed overview and be available to answer questions.

REPLACEMENT A F